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     At Bird Song Children’s Garden, it is all about experiential learning, daily rhythms, love, creativity and growth. Children are always encouraged to be children. This seems like it would be apparent, but many young children today are discouraged to be young and told to “grow up” or to “act more mature”. The hard truth is that you only get 18 years to be a child, and 60 years or more to be an adult. Every child should have a safe environment where they are encouraged to be themselves. Aimee DeNey developed a school where young minds can grow and be awarded their own unique space to get in touch with themselves and others. This place is particularly special because it is in a welcoming home with animals and a lovely garden that the children get to experience and be a part of.    
     I come to visit Bird Song Children’s Garden once a week on Monday. On Mondays, the Bird Song Children take turns cutting vegetables for coconut rice and vegetables for lunch. This includes mostly in season and local carrots and broccoli with kale fresh out of the garden. The children do not cook the food; because of school rules, but they do get to prepare the vegetables, then set and clean the table if they so choose. The children sing songs to thank the earth and their friends for the food and we all get to enjoy the experience together. In the garden, the children get to be apart of the natural cycles of the seasons and help to learn how to garden. Even though every Monday has a similar routine, each week is a new adventure and mix of songs and dance.
    Overall, I am thrilled to be apart of these children's journey as preschoolers and to teach alongside Aimee as well as Louise, another teacher at Bird Song. My hands on experience is rewarding and I have met some amazing young people that will do very important work in their community! This first part of the quarter has been filled with many new learning experiences that has positively impacted my learning as an educator. For the next five weeks, I hope I can attend one, if not a few, of the festivals that the school puts on, visit during another school day with different activities, help children plant and tend to the garden and to see how this non traditional school compares to traditional preschools in the area.
